MEMORANDUM

TO:
Randy Poe, Superintendent


Ed Massey, Board Chair

Board Members
FROM:

Eric McArtor, Deputy Superintendent/COO
DATE:
December 4, 2017
RE:
Longbranch Rd. Widening by KDOT 
KDOT/Ky Dept of Highways proposes to widen a portion of Longbranch Road at the Cooper HS campus. It requires obtaining a strip of property to widen the right of way.  The widening of Longbranch Rd. will benefit for the safety of the students on the Cooper HS campus.

I recommend the Board donate the land to KDOT for the purpose of sidewalks being built to benefit our students, as presented.
